## Town of Bear Creek Town Board Proceedings of January 10, 2023

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on January 10, 2023. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were present: Marty McCluskey, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Steve Emerson, Supervisors.

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Robbin D'elene; Travis Nachreiner; Tim Lins; Jeremy Eberle; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk.

The minutes of the December 13, 2022 Regular Board and Budget meetings were read by the Clerk. Scallon motioned to approve the minutes. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was given by the Treasurer. Scallon motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon reported that there were no building permits.

The truck has had some issues. Lakeside International is looking into the problems. The issues are still not resolved.

Scallon reviewed the Civil War tombstone of David Ward at Wards Cemetery. The stone is not broken it just needs gravel to prop it up.

Tim Lins addressed the board regarding several trees along the roads that are dying that are probably ash trees. Waiting for them to fall could create a mess. Ash borer is the problem. Lins would like the issue to be addressed.

The broadband installation across the town still continues.

Four candidates for the Wisconsin Supreme Court Justices are on the ballot for the February election.

The board approved expenditures totaling \$493,453.93.

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 7:39 p.m. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Sheila Carver, Town Clerk